SUITE 190, SCARBOROUGH MIL 415

Venn Women's Institute

The Venn W.I. was treated to a talk by Abe Warkentin on the Health Care District "Exploratory Committee" at the February meeting. He noted that plans are still very vague about what will be the outcome of the inquiries and meetings. Betty Carlson hosted the meeting where four visitors helped them start the celebrations of W.I. Month.

Plans were finalized for Pie and Coffee Sale on Feb. 20th. A \$20 first prize and a \$10 second prize will be offered to the local students in Grade 8 to enter an Essay Competition sponsored by the F.W.I.C. The club will again serve the lunch at the Rural Living Conference in Watrous, March 20th. A \$50 donation will be forwarded to the Zone 5 Special Olympics Bowling Tournament on Mar. 6. One-hundred bundles of daffodils are to be sold by members for the Canadian Cancer Society during the period March 25 to 27. Information on a Defensive Driving Course is to be sent for, in order to decide about sponsoring one. The March meeting will be held at Joan Carlson's.